Salford City Council - Record of Decision

I, Councillor Derek Antrobus, Lead Member for Planning in exercise of the powers conferred on me by Paragraph 8 of the Scheme of Delegation of the Council do hereby:- 
1. Approve the design of the new highway which diverts East Ordsall Lane to link into Trinity Way and closes its existing junction with Chapel Street.

2. Approve the appointment of Birse Civils Ltd to construct:

· the Phase 1 works ( the proposed boundary improvements) to Egerton Street/East Ordsall Lane, Salford at a target cost of £201,882.99; and 

· as part of the Phase 2 works, the new footway and highway levels for East Ordsall Lane in preparation for the service diversions at a target cost of £49,000.

3. Approve the cost of £164,437.00 for the Phase 2 service diversion works.

4. Approve the appointment of Urban Vision to procure and supervise the Phase 2 works at an estimated cost of £8,500.
5. Approve the payment of reasonable legal costs to Network Rail for the necessary land transfer up to a maximum of £5000.
6. Approve expenditure of £206,882.99 from the approved Central Salford Business and Investment Plan 2010/2011 in connection with the Phase 1 works.
7. Approve expenditure of £221,937.00 from the approved Central Salford Business and Investment Plan 2010/2011 in connection with the Phase 2 works.
8. Subject to the confirmation of funding in 2011/2012, approve the appointment of Birse Civils Ltd to construct the Phase 3 works (the new highway) at a target cost of £586,000 and the appointment of Urban Vision to procure and supervise the works at an estimated cost of £21,700.
The Reason is to construct a new highway which diverts East Ordsall Lane to link into Trinty Way and closes its junction with Chapel Street. Improvements to the highway boundary are also proposed. This is an important element in the wider highway improvements for Chapel Street and is a key part of the regeneration proposals of English Cities Fund.
Assessment of Risk: Medium
The source of funding: Funding for Phases 1 and 2 of the project has been identified in the approved Central Salford URC’s Business and Investment Plan 2010/2011 (from Salford City Council’s contribution). There is £514,448 approved in 2010/2011 but funding in 2011/2012 is still subject to the Capital Gateway process. Phase 3 can only commence in 2010/2011if funding in 2011/2012 is confirmed
Legal Advice obtained:  Yes (Richard Lester)
Financial Advice obtained:  Yes (Peter Butterworth)
The following documents have been used to assist the decision process.

(if the documents disclose exempt or confidential information, they should not be listed, but the following wording shall be inserted : "(The relevant documents contain exempt or confidential information and are not available for public inspection)":-
Salford Central Development Framework (Adopted by Salford City Council 19 May 2009)


Contact Officer: Peter Baker



Tel No. 0161-686 7422
	*
This decision is not subject to consideration by another Lead Member/Director
	X

	*
The appropriate Scrutiny Committee to call-in the decision is the
            Sustainable Regeneration Scrutiny Committee.
	


Signed: Councillor Derek Antrobus
Lead Member for Planning
Dated: 21st December, 2010
*
This decision was published on 21st December, 2010.
*
This decision will come in force on 6th January, 2011 unless it is called-in in accordance with the Decision Making Process Rules.

